

PTA Meeting 10/12/2017

Call to order 9:08am

Attendance:

Aramide Boatswain
Lindsay Winkler
Amy Good
Amy Leighton
Natalie Samp

Amanda Warren
Pete Campbell
Valerie Alexander
Daisie Scharmen
Meg Phillips

Approval of last months minutes, Aramide motions, Natalie seconds -approved

Financial Report -Jackie Sweet not in attendance

- need to adjust budget reserve
- Audit of books in process
 - would like a couple of volunteers to view the budget before submission, 3 parents considered, email to vols bench this week
- Grant Requests-some of the grants should not come out of the Mini grant budget Bell, Welzbacker, & Phillips
 - Look at the rules as to how we supply funds for grants, Aramide to send clarifying email
 - online voting, comments
 - staff needs to look at their classroom funds first
- Jackie to bring last years income numbers next meeting
- Motion to move \$10,000 to cover tech purchases last year, Daisie motions, Amy L. seconds, approved

Fundraising Report

- Email or send another flyer home?
- Maybe use Marion's/ Kevin's email as an example for low participating classes
- Info graphic to go out

Best Practice Updates

- send template out to volunteers & chairs
- Jenn to post template on website, Lindsay to email chairs

District Meeting Updates

- Aramide attended
- Building and Enrichment updates/funds
- Can our playground update be considered
- Open House format this year was well liked
- School starting in August discussed
- How to fund new teachers discussed, what is funded?
- Save the Date Snowblast-Feb. 10, 2018

Principle Updates

- wheelchair/ADA accessibility discussed, automatic door at front to be installed
- gymnasium floors to be redone over Winter Break
- Meg and Kevin showcased 'Makerspace' at the board meeting, very well received
 - teachers are encouraged to utilize and use in lesson planning
- new interventions for high risk students implemented, math, reading programs
- social & emotional well being, expectations, role playing
- wall of fame announcement coming fro PR alum, plaques
- NWEA testing growth rate is high, emphasize needs to be on growth not where students are at now

Enrichment-Natalie

- Reading Night & PR on the Hill –Sign up genius might be nice to know how many are planning on coming, food related a must, activities, etc..
- Monster Math date change, Olivia will get back about NHS vols, facilities date needs to be change
- School events vs. PTA events, need clarification
- Amy & Jenn to clarify calendar, Busches drive, reminder to parents about allocating spending funds at Busches to PR

Fundraising-Val

- Flyers to go out ASAP
- Jenn to send note to bench parents about participation
- Sunshine Lambert at REC a possible contact for inflatables for Fun Run, Workout 1 bowed out
- more raffle prizes to go out

Volunteers-Lindsay

- Amanda Warren to chair Wish Wall
- updates confirmed for vols for Fun Run, final list and reminder to be sent out mid next week
- Send email to bench to review bylaws and standing rules

Book Fair- Amy Leighton

- move conference dinners to other conference room so we can house book fair same week
- Scholastic dollars at \$2500
- no holiday book fair, 'Books for All' to be pulled from this years fair
- May Fair Date May 7- Is BOGO available?
- plan for books again at 'Reading Night' again next year

Makerspace –Meg

- Plan for Meg during Science Fair, details to come
- Grant ask to be discussed and determined, need itemized list from Meg

Meeting adjourned 10:45am

